Interoffice Memorandum

TO: Professor Camille Penny

FROM: Noah Edwards, Jordan Goad, Sara Larson, Chase Richardson
SUBJECT: Task 2 Draft 1 Turn In

DATE: February 25, 2016

The purpose of this memo is to submit our initial draft of the literature review for the term
design project group “GERL.” We also had some questions regarding expectations of citations
and references within the document.

Attached to this memo is our group’s preliminary literature review draft. We wonder as to
whether within our literature review we should have reference sources as well as a completed
works cited page at the end (since this wasn’t listed in the rubric). We are compiling a list of
references we have used separately and are annotating it with use. Should we be providing this
(updated) when we turn in various tasks?

We look forward to your answer and any feedback you might have regarding the review
of pages 3, 4, and 5 (as numbered in the upper right).



